
 
EESCC Meeting Minutes 
 
Sept 6th 2023 
Sizzler 

 
Attendees: 22 Bert Jacobson, Mike & Gail Glass, Jim and Bonnie Mueller, John Schmidt, Paula 
Loftin, Tim and Peggy Steck, Mike McClellan, Lorin and Bren Wamsley, Keith Olson, Ted 
Ledgard, Dawayne Kerbs, Hope Shultz, Licia and Jerry Shultz, Scott Minder, Michael LeCuyer, 
Jeremy Bronson and Simon Levear.   
 
President, Bert Jacobson, called the meeting to order at 7:03 pm. 
 
Peggy Steck read the Aug 2nd, 2023 meeting minutes. They were approved as read with one 
correction.  
 
Treasurers Report – Jim Mueller read the treasurer’s report and it was accepted as read.  
 
Old Business 
 
501(c)(3) Update – Lorin W – Our next meeting is Sept 20th at Jamie’s house. Austin Hopper 
won the raffle from Event 7 & 8.   
The last meeting was a Bar B Q at Berts house. There was a nice turnout and we all had a nice 
time.  
A sub-committee met with a land use lawyer and one item they talked about was keeping 
donations secure and he gave them really good list of advisements. 
Bert mentioned the he really appreciates all the work put in by Licia, Jerry, John S. and others.  
 
Event 7 & 8/IROC – Recap – Nicks courses were fantastic. They were different from what we 
have had at VRC, busy but good. There was good flow and turnover.  Sunday’s course was not a 
reverse of Saturdays, they changed some elements, left start and finish the same. Sunday had 
93 entries, 4 runs, the IROC and all was done and cleaned up by 5:30pm.  Several cars were over 
the sound limit, we will have to crack down on this. 
 
The IROC went smoothly. No one got lost, just some cones.  Licia ran it superbly as usual.  
Bert mentioned that Nick did not win CP, but he ran the IROC. Bert thought Nick won CP and he 
did not, Bert actually won CP this year. That will definitely not happen next year.  
 
Year End Banquet – Licia – She asked if the club could provide some free second run NFT’s for 
costume prizes.  Social media will be used to remind people to sign up and keep them 
informed.  



They are working on the brochure that goes on the tables.  The cones from the cone contest 
will be used as table center pieces.  The contract that center pieces are not supplied by the 
country club, but are required.  
 
 
Live Timing – Tim – He got it setup before the event, but it does not work on phones. (the 
whole point of having it). After emailing Vitek, the issue sounds like it is a router problem.  Tim 
had already planned to replace the club routers anyway. 
 
Rally – Simon – only one club member has signed up and there are only three cars signed up so 
far. The Richta app has been updated, so it is recommended to uninstall the old one and 
download and install the new app. The rally starts at Sizzler and ends at Abbys Pizza in West 
Eugene. 
 
MS lot Cleanup – it is Wed the 13th at 5:30 pm.  
 
New Business:   
 
Additional Agenda Items:  
 
Bonnie – she asked if we want custom Xmas cards again, this year and we all said yes. 
 
Bert and Bonnie went to the memorial service for Amber, who died at the Pro Solo at 
Packwood.  
 
Bonnie asked when was the Roadside cleanup scheduled for. It was initially scheduled for Oct 
7th; we changed it to Oct 28th. 
 
The cone contest went really well. There were more cones than she thought would be there. 15 
cones were entered. Ted Ledgard and Lorin Wamsley were the judges.  
 
Nationals is happening now and we have a couple of club members participating. Garret 
Cogburn got 4th out of 79 DS cars. Chris Pokorny is competing in CamT and will run tomorrow. 
 
Tim – he brought up checking the split for run groups at events came up pretty even when he 
averaged all the numbers – only a 4 difference between the two halves. No changes to run 
groups for next year.  
 
Licia – she reminded Tim and Peggy of how to spell Shultz.  No C in Shultz for them. Tim has 
asked for the helmet bag back multiple times and has never received it to get it corrected. 
 
Mike Glass – next year, the 4th of July is Thursday. That would make Larison on the 6 & 7th, or 
the weekend before which would be the last weekend in June. 
 



Newsletter release –the Newsletter was just sent out on Aug 30th.  Peggy will send out an email 
with reminders for upcoming events, the Rally, EMS lot cleanup, the Banquet and the roadside 
cleanup. 
 
Home Page articles  
September - ?  November – Licia    December -  
 

News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Peggy Steck no 
later than the first Friday following the monthly meeting. 
   
The meeting was adjourned at 8:06 pm.  
 


